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Dear colleague,

I've been informed today that the Crown Prosecution Service (CPS) has decided
that no further criminal action will be taken against five serving and former officers,
of constable to chief inspector rank, who were investigated regarding their
yinvolvement in the Kevin Nunes murder case.

It will undoubtedly come as a huge relief to them. | know it has been an extremely
difficult time and that many people have been deeply affected by the lengthy
investigation. The force, working closely with staff associations, will continue to
offer and provide welfare support to all involved.

It's important to remember that the IPCC's investigation is ongoing. A second case
file relating to superintendent ranks and above is due to be submitted soon so we
won't be making any further comments at this stage.

Mike Cunningham
Chief Constable




